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Spring 2020 Newsletter


Welcome back to the children and their families who started the nursery last year and a very happy new year to you all. It has been lovely listening to the children talk about their holidays and they all seem very happy to be back.


We would also like to say a big welcome to the new children and their families who have just joined the nursery.





Mark making


The children are always mark making. Mark making is early writing. Mark making activities include: 


Painting with water and brushes on the floor outside


Pushing and pulling cars through paint


Chalk drawing on the floor


Making marks in playdough, salt, cornflour 


Drawing/painting on big paper on the floor


The children have been making lots of different types of marks using a variety of mark making tools and we have been encouraging the children to talk about the marks that they make. 


We are now working with the children on drawing representative pictures. These are pictures that are starting to look like what they are supposed to e.g. a person with a round head, a body and lines for arms and legs.  Please do not draw for your child but try to get them to think about the shapes they need to draw so that their picture is clear. If your child is drawing a car, you could ask; What shape do the wheels need to be? How many windows are you going to draw? What else do cars have on them?


Name writing


Many children are showing interest in writing their name which is great! We have name cards in the nursery that the children use to write their name on all of their pictures and they may start trying to write their name at home. Please do not teach your child to write their name in capital letters. The children should use a capital letter for the first letter but lower case letters for the rest. 


Parent consultations


When you have a parent consultation with your key worker, you will be told what your child’s next steps are. Please work on these at home too. 


If you have not yet had a parent consultation, do not worry! You will have one soon. 


























 Speaking and listening


Over the next two terms we will be doing lots of activities on improving children’s speaking and listening skills as well as expanding their vocabulary. There are simple things you can do at home that would support this. Ideas include: 


Looking at different books and reading stories. Talk about the pictures and ask open questions such as ‘What do you think will happen next?’ ‘Where do you think the bear is going?’ ‘Why is daddy bear cross?’


Talk through things as you do them. Children learn language from us. They are always listening! So when you are shopping, cooking or just playing with your child, talk through what you are doing e.g. “I need to get the eggs out of the fridge. Now I need to crack them. Can you whisk them for me? Now we need to pour the egg into a bowl.”


Give your child instructions to follow such as ‘Can you wipe the table for me?’ ‘Can you get me two apples? Can you put the car in the box then bring me the boat?


After half term we would like to ask some parents to come in and read for a while with the children so if you have a spare 30 minutes/hour and you would like to sit and read stories once a week then please let one of the nursery adults know. We would also like parents to come in and read some of the children’s favourite stories in their home languages to a small group. Please let us know if you would like to do this. 




















Reminders


Please can we remind parents that children should not be bringing toys from home into the nursery. It can cause a lot of upset when toys have get lost, broken or taken by another child. 


Please do not bring your child into the nursery eating food as we have children with severe allergies.


Your child does not need to bring a snack into nursery but we do ask for a small donation of fruit once a week for our snack time if you are able to. This can be an apple and a banana or a pack of blueberries. It’s up to you. It gives the children a bit of variety and encourages them to try new things.


Birthdays


Parents have asked us what they can do to celebrate their child’s birthday in the nursery. Unfortunately we cannot give out cake or sweets. However, you may donate a book to the nursery with a birthday message written inside from your child or you may bring in a variety of fruit for our snack time. 

















Questions?


Just to remind you that Nursery has an open door policy and if you need to chat to any of us at any time please do not hesitate to approach us. Thank you for all your help and support.


                  Louise Wood	  	          Alison Rush	                 Jenny Elia


                                 Mirsije Kastrati                          Lydia Dennis











